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1. On 26 August 2022, the Director General received a request, submitted by the Permanent
Missions of Canada and the Republic of Poland, for the inclusion of an item entitled “The safety,
security, and safeguards implications of the situation in Ukraine” in the agenda of the 66th (2022)
regular session of the General Conference.

2. Pursuant to the Rules of Procedure of the General Conference!, this item is hereby placed on a
supplementary list which will be circulated not later than 6 September 2022. The Note Verbale from the
Permanent Missions of Canada and the Republic of Poland is attached hereto.

3. It is suggested, for consideration by the General Committee, that in the provisional agenda this
item follow the item circulated in document GC(66)/1/Add.4, and be discussed in the Plenary.

! Rules 13 and 20, GC(XXXI)/INF/245/Rev.1.
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Attachment
Permanent Mission of Canada %
to the International Organizations in Vienna Permanent Mission of the Republic of Poland
Mission permanente du Canada to the United Nations Office and
auprés des Organisations internationales a Vienne the International Organisations in Vienna

VPERM-6766

26 August 2022

The Permanent Mission of Canada to the International Organizations in Vienna and the Permanent
Mission of the Republic of Poland to the United Nations Office and the International Organisations in
Vienna present their complements to the International Atomic Energy Agency and have the honour to
request the inclusion of an item entitled “The safety, security, and safeguards implications of the situation
in Ukraine” as a supplementary item to the agenda for the 66" regular session of the IAEA General
Conference in accordance with Rule 13 of the Rules of Procedure.

Building upon the discussions on this issue held at the 2 March, 7 March, and 6 June Board of Governors
meetings as well as Resolution GOV/2022/17 on the “The safety, security, and safeguards implications of
the situation in Ukraine” adopted by the Board of Governors on 3 March 2022, the addition of this item to
the agenda of the General Conference will provide all IAEA Member States with an opportunity to
consider the continued nuclear safety, security, and safeguards implications of the situation in Ukraine,
including the ongoing developments at the Zaporizhzhya Nuclear Power Plant (ZnPP) and recent updates
from the Director General on this critically important issue.

The Permanent Mission of Canada to the International Organizations in Vienna and the Permanent
Mission of the Republic of Poland to the United Nations Office and the International Organisations in
Vienna avail themselves of this opportunity to renew to the International Atomic Energy Agency the
assurances of their highest consideration.

dags

Ambassador Troy Lulashnyk Arkadiusz Michonski

Permanent Representative Chargé d Affaires

Permanent Mission of Canada to Permanent Mission of Poland to the United

the International Organizations in Vienna Nations Office and the International
Organisations in Vienna
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